

CITY OF MOUNTAIN VIEW

Office of the Mayor and City Council • 500 Castro Street • Post Office Box 7540 • Mountain View, California 94039-7540 650-903-6305 • FAX 650-903-6039

January 25, 2016

The Honorable Glenn Hendricks Mayor, City of Sunnyvale 456 West Olive Avenue Sunnyvale, CA 94039

Dear Mayor Hendricks:



Congratulations on becoming Mayor! Thank you for your recent communication regarding the proposed changes to the Consumer Price Index (CPI) calculation in our respective minimum wage ordinances.

At this time, the Mountain View City Council will not be considering a change to the CPI calculation as outlined in the proposal. We certainly value and support the creative thinking behind the proposal, but we prefer to leave the ordinance as adopted. If having a year-over-year CPI calculation becomes a regional issue, we are willing to address it at a later date well in advance of it possibly becoming an issue in 2019.

We appreciate your partnership on the minimum wage effort. I remain optimistic that the current framework of our adopted ordinances helps forge a path for regional consistency.

owells

Sincerely,

Pat Showalter

Mayor

PS/KMcC/7/MGR 001-01-25-16L-E